
 

 

 

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 
 

SUITE 425, CITY HALL 

117 WEST DUVAL STREET 

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 32202 
 
 
 

Honorable Mike Hogan 

Duval County Supervisor of Elections 

105 East Monroe Street 

Jacksonville, Florida 32202 

 

Dear Mr. Hogan, 

 

Pursuant to City Charter Section 18.05 (k), an ad hoc committee consisting of Council Auditor 

Kyle Billy (Chair), Council President Scott Wilson, Office of General Counsel Attorney IV Paige 

Johnston, Chief Financial Officer Patrick “Joey” Greive, and former Council Member John 

Crescimbeni met May 21, 2020 at 4:30 p.m. to prepare a financial impact estimate of the change 

described in a City Charter amendment ballot referendum to be held on the November 3, 2020 

Election as approved by Ordinance 2020-100-E. 

 

The ballot referendum question addressed by the financial impact estimate is as follows. 

 

"Shall the Jacksonville Charter be amended to create a new Section 4.03 and amend Section 21.03 

which will (1) grant to City Council the executive power to appoint and remove four members of 

the JEA Board and (2) amend the qualifications of Board members?” 

 

The ad hoc committee unanimously adopted the following financial impact estimate after 

discussing estimated changes in City of Jacksonville revenues and costs. 

 

“This Charter amendment, if implemented, will have no impact on revenues and like the current 

selection process may have a minimal, or immeasurable, impact on costs to the City of 

Jacksonville.” 

 

I thank the committee members and staff for their participation in the creation of this statement. 

         

        Sincerely, 

        Kyle S. Billy   

        Kyle S. Billy 

        Ad Hoc Committee Chair 
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